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PARISH DIARY (See articles for more information)

July
1st/2nd		 	 Last two days of Henley Royal Regatta 
5th-9th		 	 Henley Festival
9th	 11.15am		 Debbie Bruwer (Henley Debt Centre) preaching at St Nicholas
10th	 2.30pm	 	 WI meeting, Parish Hall
10th	 6.00pm	 	 Parish Council Meeting, Parish Hall
17th	 7.00pm	 	 Parish Hall Committee Meeting

August
12th	 2.30pm	 	 WI meeting, Parish Hall
18th-20th	 	 Rewind Festival, Temple Island Meadows

Further ahead
Sunday 3 September	 Remenham Fayre, 2.30pm, Parish Hall and Garden
Sunday 10th September	 Open Air Shakespeare at Henley Cricket Club, 5.00pm
Friday 25th September	 Harvest Supper, Parish Hall
Sunday 29th September	 10.30am Special Service at St Nicholas, with St Mary's 
	 	 	 congregation, to celebrate Fr Jeremy's fifth anniversary as Rector
14/15/16 March 2024 	 Thespians production

FROM THE EDITOR

I am writing this in the middle of Henley Royal Regatta, with all the fun and traffic that it 
brings!  The lovely weather is a bonus.

We are so good at Parish parties!  The Coronation picnic was fabulous, well done to all, 
especially so soon after the Jubilee celebrations - and we are now planning the Village Fayre 
at the beginning of September, a wonderful annual event for all the family.  Please see page 
16 for more details, including the fact that the childrens' Fancy Dress competition is making 
a welcome return.

An important message in this issue is that our wonderful Litter Picker, Parish Hall cleaner 
and talented artist, Steve Allender, has moved away.  We urgently need to replace him - 
please see page 11 for more details.  He has also contributed a number of excellent pieces 
of art for us over the years and I need our talented Remenham artists to supply some more 
- mainly for the front covers of future issues.

Don't forget that all the email addresses including in this newsletter are 'live' so if you'd 
like to send messages (eg offers of help for the Fayre to Janette) you simply need to click on 
them.

Felicity, newsletter@remenhamparish.org.uk

mailto:newsletter%40remenhamparish.org.uk?subject=


4

THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST NICHOLAS REMENHAM
Rector of St Mary’s Henley and St Nicholas Remenham	  Revd Jeremy Tayler
					     rector.hwr@btinternet.com 
Churchwarden	 	 	 	 	 	 John Laing	
					     churchwarden@remenhamparish.org.uk	
Churchwarden emeritus	 	 	 	 	 Mike Dowsett	
Organist		 	 	 	 	 	 Sebastian Thomson
					     sebthomson@gmail.com

ALL SERVICES BEGIN AT 11.15AM
First Sunday	 Matins (BCP)	
Second Sunday	 Holy Communion (BCP)	
Third Sunday	 Matins (BCP)	
Fourth Sunday	 Holy Communion (BCP)	
Fifth Sunday	 Matins (BCP)
Sidesmen	 First Sunday	 Antony Duckett	 Rosemary Duckett 
	 	 Second Sunday	  Hugh Whitfield	  Penny Whitfield 
	 	 Third Sunday	  Charlotte Every	 Anne McDermott
	 	 Fourth Sunday	 John Laing	 Sue Laing
	 	 Fifth Sunday	 To be advised

Parish Office: Monday & Tuesday 9.30am-12.30pm, Wednesday & Friday 9.30am-4.30pm
Tel: 01491 577340, email: office.hwr@btinternet.com 

REMENHAM PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL
The Rector	 	 	 Revd Jeremy Tayler 01491 577340
Churchwarden	 	 	 John Laing 07778 464162
Treasurer	 	 	 Nigel Gray 01491 572024
Secretary	 	 	 Mandy Sermon 01491 412908

Charlotte Every, Sue Laing, Paul Sermon, Anthony West, Sarah West, Hugh Whitfield, Anne 
McDermott

CHURCH CLEANING
July	 	 Louise Binney	 Liz Nash
August	 	 Pat Sly	 	 Linda	

CHURCH FLOWERS
July	 	 Jayne Gray
August	 	 Marilyn Dudley	

mailto:rector.hwr%40btinternet.com%20%20?subject=
mailto:churchwarden%40remenhamparish.org.uk?subject=
mailto:sebthomson%40gmail.com%20?subject=
mailto:office.hwr%40btinternet.com%20?subject=
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ARTICLES FOR THE NEWSLETTER AND EDITORIAL POLICY
Please keep sending any interesting/topical items for possible inclusion.

Please also send photos or pictures of anything to do with the parish or which might be 
suitable for the front covers - the stock of such things is currently very low!  

Suitable jokes and cartoons are also more than welcome!

The editorial team reserves the right to edit, amend, précis or reject articles.  The 
opinions expressed are those of the authors of the articles and not necessarily those of 
the editorial team.

Please also send feedback about the newsletter - is it what you want? I get very few 
comments and would really like to know what you enjoy/don't enjoy/would like to see.

 	 Editor - newsletter@remenhamparish.org.uk

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES
  Months		  Deadlines for	   Approx. Dates
	 	 	 Contributors	 	 	 for Distribution
Jan-Feb 2023	 	 Friday 6 January 2023	 	 Friday 13 January 2023
Mar-Apr 2023	 	 Friday 24 February 2023	 	 Friday 3 March 2023
May-Jun 2023	 	 Friday 21 April 2023	 	 Friday 28 April 2023
July-Aug 2023	 	 Friday 23 June 2023	 	 Friday 30 June 2023
Sept-Oct 2023		  Friday 18 August 2023		  Friday 25 August 2023
Nov-Dec 2023	 	 Friday 27 October 2023	 	 Friday 3 November 2023
Jan-Feb 2024	 	 Friday 5 January 2024	 	 Friday 12 January 2024

PARISH MAILING LIST
If you would like to be added to the parish mailing list to receive the Parish Newsletter and 

other Remenham news, please email charlotteevery@gmail.com. 

WHATSAPP LOCAL GROUPS
To add your names to the Remenham group contact Janette Brown on 07768 166764 
or janette1brown@yahoo.co.uk and for the Aston one contact Charlotte Every on 
churchwarden@remenhamparish.org.uk.

mailto:newsletter%40remenhamparish.org.uk?subject=
mailto:charlotteevery%40gmail.com?subject=
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REMENHAM CORONATION CELEBRATIONS

After several months of planning, the Remenham coronation celebrations kicked off with the 
Copas Partnership very kindly delivering the tables and benches down to the Parish Hall on 
the fine and sunny Thursday before the coronation.  

Coronation day itself was very wet and dismal but 
a jolly crowd gathered down at the hall in the late 
afternoon to put up gazebos and bunting etc and 
soon, despite the rain, it all looked very festive, and 
fingers were crossed for better weather on Sunday.  

On Sunday, the weather perked up as did the 
Committee’s mood, and preparations continued 
for our celebration lunch.  The tables were laid, the 
bar set up, Kelly Cleaver delivered her magnificent 
cake which she had managed to finish the night 
before despite a power cut meaning she had to use 
someone else’s oven to cook it!  And the fabulous 
raffle prizes were set out.

At 1.00pm guests started to arrive – there was an excellent turn out of over 175 Remenham 
residents and regular St Nicholas churchgoers. 
Every guest was given a complimentary glass 
of champagne and the Rector, Father Jeremy, 
opened proceedings with a short speech and 
proposed a toast to His Majesty the King and 
then everyone tucked into their picnics.  Music 
was provided by Adam Isaac, Willow Murdoch-
Cope won the children’s fancy dress and Pat 
Sly the best homemade crown competition.  
Each child under sixteen was presented with a 
party bag which included a bespoke Remenham 
coronation mug, some puzzles and some special 
Remenham seeds. The bar did a brisk trade, and 
a thoroughly good time was had by all.  
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Although the Coronation party 
was not primarily a fund-raising 
event, any profits are to go towards 
replacing the tumbledown shed in 
the front of the Hall garden with a 
bigger and better storage facility so 
new groups, eg a baby and toddler 
group can keep their equipment at 
the Hall.  This will be known as the 
King Charles III Shed!  We are happy 
to report that with proceeds from 
the bar, raffle, sale of mugs and some 
generous donations, the KC3 Shed 
fund now stands at £5,100.  If anyone 
would like to buy one of Remenham 
coronation mugs, they are still 
available from Sue Laing at £5.00 each 
(suelaing@homefarmemail.co.uk).

Our grateful thanks to all those 
who came; to David Morgan for 
running the bar, to the Copas Part-
nership for providing the tables, 
to Kelly Clever for making the cake 
and to Tina Jacobs for making a 
gluten free cake; to Matt Fletcher-
Hobbs for designing the mug; to 
all those who helped set up and 
take down; and to those who gave 
raffle prizes.

Claire Fletcher-Hobbs, Charlotte Jefferies, Sue Laing and Charlotte Every
Coronation Sub-Committee

mailto:suelaing%40homefarmemail.co.uk?subject=
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FROM THE RECTORY

Dear Remenham friends,

Over the Sundays of the summer and into the autumn, our Old Testament readings in church 
will mostly be from the books of Genesis and Exodus, dealing with the great arc of narrative 
that begins with the stories of Abraham, moving through Isaac, Jacob and Esau, Joseph and 
his brothers, and continuing with the story of slavery in Egypt, and the Exodus and journey 
to the Promised Land.

It’s immediately apparent when reading these passages that a very great gulf separates 
us from their historical context, in terms of technology, economy, culture and values.  And 
yet, the stories often feel weirdly contemporary.  To give one obvious example, reading the 
stories of Abraham, a nomadic pastoralist herding his substantial flocks through the land of 
Canaan, and occasionally coming into conflict with the more settled communities of that 
land, it’s hard not to see an odd echo in the great flocks of visitors crowding into our little 
corner of the Thames valley!  Interesting too are the family dramas that we find in these 
ancient stories: the contexts may be very different, but the essential subject matter of sibling 
rivalries and the challenges of “blended families” remain a pretty constant feature of human 
life through the ages.

People sometimes dismiss religion on the basis that it is outdated: “How can you take 
guidance from texts that are thousands of years old?” is a question that we are often asked.  
I would throw the question right back: “Why wouldn’t you want pay serious attention to the 
cumulative experience and reflection of the human race over the past few thousand years?”  
The Christian tradition, and the even more ancient Jewish tradition that it sprung from, 
offers immensely rich resources for thinking about life and relationships and politics and 
love and justice and more, worked over through the centuries by many great minds in many 
different economic and cultural contexts.  

One important Old Testament theme is that of God’s care for the marginalised and the poor.  
In our locality, we now have the Henley Churches Debt Centre which seeks to put this biblical 
teaching into practice.  On Sunday 9th July we welcome Debbie Bruwer, the Debt Centre 
Manager, as our preacher at St Nicholas Remenham (at 11.15am as usual).  There is more 
information about this on the next page of this issue; it goes without saying that everyone is 
welcome to come and hear about her work.

With my prayers,
Fr Jeremy

Note from the Editor:  Debbie's visit to St Nicholas on the Sunday after Henley Royal Regatta 
is very timely, as her previous claim to fame was in rowing - see next page for her incredible 
rowing achievements.
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DEBBIE BRUWER FROM HENLEY CHURCHES DEBT CENTRE
PREACHING AT ST NICHOLAS REMENHAM, SUNDAY 9th JULY AT 11.15am

In September last year, the Henley Churches Debt Centre was launched.  Initially backed by 
St Mary’s, Henley Baptist Church, Christ Church URC and Trinity at Four, the Debt Centre is a 
part of the national Christians Against Poverty (CAP) charity, and seeks to help people in the 
local area struggling to deal with unmanageable debt.  Rather than paying off people’s debts 
for them, CAP uses their trusted status with lenders to renegotiate debts and repayments; 
alongside that, pastoral support is offered to people through befrienders linked to local 
churches.  

Since the launch of the Henley Churches Debt Centre, other churches in the area have 
decided to support the scheme by committing to regular donations, St Nicholas Remenham 
among them.

The Debt Centre has quickly expanded its work to include life skills courses and a job club.
  
Debbie Bruwer (née Flood), the Debt Centre Manager, will be visiting St Nicholas Remenham 
on Sunday 9th July at 11.15am to preach at Holy Communion, and to talk to parishioners 
after the service.  Donations will be invited to support the work of Christians Against Poverty, 
and there are also local volunteering roles available.  

Everyone is welcome to come along to St Nicholas Church on Sunday 9th July at 11.15am, and 
it would be lovely to see lots of parishioners there to find out more about the work of this 
exciting new charitable endeavour in our community, and perhaps even to get involved.

The Revd Jeremy Tayler

Debbie Bruwer  (Flood)
Debbie has represented Great Britain on numerous occasions, first 
winning a Bronze medal at the 1998 Junior World Championships in 

the double sculls, followed by two Gold medals at the World Under 23 
Championships; one in the double sculls in 1999 and one in the single 
sculls in 2000.  She won Silver medals in the quadruple sculls at both 
the Athens 2004 and the Beijing 2008 Olympics, and won Gold at the 
2006, 2007 and 2010 World Championships, again in the quadruple 

sculls.  She was the first female captain of the Leander Club and in 2020 
was elected as a Steward of Henley Royal Regatta.
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NEWS FROM ST NICHOLAS

Dear All,

I must start by thanking Charlotte Every for her outstanding contribution as Churchwarden 
at St Nicholas for so many years. Charlotte is still very much part of St Nicholas and we are 
grateful that she is remaining as a Sidesman and a member of the PCC. And also a big thank 
you to all those who contributed so generously to her collection which meant we could buy 
her a lovely gold cross and necklace and some (very important) John Lewis vouchers!  

I was duly elected Churchwarden at the Annual Parochial Church Meeting in April together 
with the members of the PCC and Parish Hall sub-committee. These are all listed in another 
part of the newsletter.

As a reminder, as in previous years the church will be closed during the Henley Regatta week 
and there is no service at St Nicholas on Sunday 2nd July. St Mary’s in Henley will be holding 
the traditional Regatta service at 9.30am that day and all are welcome.

Two more dates your diary; firstly, the Harvest Supper will take place on Friday 29th 
September. This is for all of the parish, and everyone is welcome. Charlotte Every and Sue 
Laing are organising, and will no doubt be in touch with the details nearer the date, and 
secondly, it is Father Jeremy’s fifth year anniversary in charge of St Nicholas and St Mary’s on 
Sunday 25th September and so we are planning a special celebratory service at St Nicholas 
at 10.30am with both the St Nicholas and St Mary’s congregations, followed by drinks and 
nibbles, again all welcome.

Forthcoming Weddings

29 July at 12noon 	 Vincent Hall and Anne Pincott

29 July at 2pm 	 	 Adam Isaac and Lucy Rutland

5 August at 12noon 	 Brian Hailstone and Anna Horner

Forthcoming Baptisms

9 July 12.30pm 	 	 Oliver Renjun Michael Malcolmson

John Laing - Churchwarden
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REMENHAM PARISH HALL COMMITTEE
 	 	 email address: remenhamhall@remenhamparish.org.uk

Revd Jeremy Tayler	 Chairman
Nigel Gray	 	 Treasurer
Charlotte Jefferies	 Secretary
Charlotte Every
Allan Henderson
Sue Laing
Felicity Rutland
Pat Sly
Janette Brown
Claire Fletcher

	 	 Others are also co-opted from time to time

VACANCIES
REMENHAM PARISH AND PARISH HALL

As mentioned on page 13, following the retirement of Steve Allender 
we need a LITTER PICKER.  Steve also leaves a vacancy for a PARISH 
HALL CLEANER.  Both these are paid positions.  If you are interested or 
have any suggestions, please contact us as soon as possible.

HANDY MAN/HANDY WOMAN: Could you advise on the repairs and 
maintenance the Hall needs, do some of the minor tasks yourself and 
also arrange for and supervise the more major tasks? In the past we 
have been lucky enough to have someone in the Parish who could 
attend to the odd minor problem or repair.  A volunteer of this sort 
would be ideal - let us know! - or if you are someone who would be 
interested in quoting for the more major jobs please contact us.

Remenham Parish Hall Committee
 remenhamhall@remenhamparish.org.uk

mailto:remenhamhall%40remenhamparish.org.uk?subject=
mailto:remenhamhall%40remenhamparish.org.uk?subject=
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NOTES FROM REMENHAM PARISH COUNCIL

June 2023
So that is us nearly at the half way mark as 
I prepare another update from RPC.

June has burst out all over, courtesy of 
many days of warm, near Mediterranean 
climate. Our gardens are now of course 
crying out for rain (are we Brits never 
content with the weather?) and the 
weather app says it's on its way by the 
end of this month.  Fingers crossed that its 
arrival doesn’t interrupt the enjoyment of 
the Regatta or Festival for the thousands 
of visitors who briefly join us in our special 
Parish over the two busy weeks ahead.

I think we should be proud to have such eminent events on our doorstep 
notwithstanding the occasional traffic imposition accompanying them.

Clearly the most significant piece of news is 
that after close to four years of persistent 
effort the new block paving in front of 
the Parish Hall is finally laid and muddy 
puddles are banished to history. Big thanks 
are due to Paul Sermon, our Parish clerk, 
who has tenaciously battled to deliver the 
completed project. The end result looks 
super so big thanks also to Oscar Sly for 
completing the job so professionally.

Another long term challenge for your 
council has been to keep up to date on 
Gigaclear progress. I spoke with their build 
team again today and am advised that 
supply delivery is imminent. If you are 
interested please log your details on the 
Gigaclear website. 

We have had several discussions in 
council regarding the speed signs on White Hill. It appears the power supply has 
mysteriously been cut and yet again we have asked Paul to pounce and find a 
reconnection solution which seems to be on its way. Hopefully we will be able to 
thank sensible motorists for driving safely through our Parish.

The wonderful block paving - at last
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As you finish your second custard cream with coffee whilst devouring the newsletter let me 
also flag the vacancy we have for a litter picker following the retirement of Steve Allender 
after several years of excellent service. Steve had the joy of walking the Parish with his litter 
picking kit and receiving some pocket money by way of recompense for his time. If you or 
anyone you know would like to help keep our community pristine please let me or another 
councillor know. From teenagers through to octogenerians…all applicants will be welcomed!

Our June Parish meeting noted that our auditors had approved the accounts for the last 
financial year and I can report that we retain appropriate funds to keep supporting the 
environment around us.

Rewind festival looms ahead in August and it was 
noted that the organisers had not yet engaged with 
residents as promised. Steps are being taken to ensure 
the event honours its obligations under its licence. 
Please record and report any potential infringements 
you spot.

Finally, a well done to the Parish Hall committee for 
arranging a very successful Coronation party in the 
gardens ( Charles..we couldn’t have done it without 
you ) Energised by that success the Hall committee 
are now busy creating plans for this year’s Remenham 
Fayre on Sunday 3rd September.

Do enjoy the rest of the Summer and those chilled bottles of Rosé.

Bill Ronald

REMENHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Bill Ronald (Chair): billronald@aol.com 07850 357 653
John Halsall (Vice Chair): johnashalsall@gmail.com 07939 041 227 or 01491 576190
Paul Sermon (Parish Clerk): clerk4rempc@gmail.com 07425 131 861
Franky Cookson: franky.cookson@btinternet.com 07712 834 151
Polly Hogan: polly@clearlyeducation.com
John Merkel: johnmerkel53@aol.com 07803 790 553
Darrel Poulos:  darrel@poulosandpartners.com 07793 389 231
Nigel Williams: nigel@tves.co.uk 07951 994599

Meetings are currently held in the Parish Hall on the second Monday in the month at  
6.00pm, except on the evening of the Annual Parish Meeting (usually in May) when it is 
immediately beforehand. There is normally no meeting in August.  

WOKINGHAM BOROUGH COUNCILLORS - REMENHAM, WARGRAVE AND RUSCOMBE 
John Halsall: john.halsall@wokingham.gov.uk 07939 041 227 or 01491 576190
Graham Howe:  graham.howe@wokingham.gov.uk  07540 193 239

 

One of the new signs in Ferry Lane
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REMENHAM W.I.

MAY

Remenham WI enjoyed another busy 
meeting when they met in May.  Judy 
Palmer gave a report following the 
Thames Group Meeting, for which 
Remenham provided the delicious cakes 
and pastries. The speaker was Bob 
Sinfield, who gave an entertaining talk 
of his work as a journalist/writer for TV 
stars and comedians. 

Details were given for the forthcoming Stella Austin Trophy 
Competition and the Golden Jubilee Cup Competition.

The next meeting of the Book Club was held at the end of 
the month when the next book up for discussion will be 
The Keeper of Stories by Sally Page.

Members also congratulated Frances Plowman, Anne 
Francis and Judy Palmer for creating some amazing knitted 
figures from the 
Coronation.

The speakers at this meeting were Julia Hardy and her 
colleague Paul, both local magistrates.  Julia explained 
how all the magistrates are volunteers and deal with 
about 94% of all criminal cases each year.  Julia went on 
to explain what magistrates do, how the courts work 
and the options they have for dealing with offenders.  
This inside look at what happens on a daily basis was 
extremely interesting and led to many questions from 
the floor.

This was followed by a special champagne tea and 
birthday cake for Enid Light who had recently celebrated 
a very special birthday.

The raffle was won by Judy Palmer.
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JUNE

It was good to see many members at our June meeting.  Reports were given from the NFWI 
conference in Cardiff and the result of the vote on the Resolution was also given, 84% in 
favour of Cleaner River Water and Bathing Areas.

After the business of the day, it was a pleasure to welcome Tim Valentine for the afternoon.  
With the sun shining, it was the perfect afternoon to sit back, relax and listen to the music 
that Tim presented,  He played a wide range of music from musicals, in addition to well-
known numbers covering several decades.  The tunes were interspersed with stories and facts 
about the music.  More favourites were requested and everyone left after a delicious tea, still 
humming the songs!

The Book Club met again, this time to discuss The Keeper of Stories, which led to personal 
stories being related by members and it was decided that we did all have a story to tell! It 
was a fascinating afternoon!  The next book for discussion will be The Proxy Bride by Zoe 
Boccabella.

Several members have also met at the Kiln Ceramic Cafe, when two relaxing hours were 
spent painting a variety of  pottery ware.  The collection of these, when fired, will be eagerly 
anticipated!  This was followed by lunch at Cafe Rouge.

Caroline Leeming and Frances Plowman attended the Cockpole Green WI Garden Party.

If you are interested in joining this active group, please call Daphne on 07919 358979.

Daphne Austen
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REMENHAM VILLAGE FAYRE SAVE THE DATE
Returning this year on Sunday 3rd September.  As well as the usual much loved stalls, this 
year will see the return of the childrens’ Fancy Dress Competition (theme to be announced!).

The Parish Hall Committee is at the planning stages of this joyous village annual event (see 
photos on next page) and would be grateful for your help with any of the following:

•`	 Offers of assistance with judging the produce & arts competitions and Fancy Dress
•	 Offers to be the official photographer
•	 Start gathering bottles for the tombola (in date only please)
•	 Offers from anyone to be a local collector for the tombola as some of Remenham is 
	 uncovered (Wargrave Road and Remenhill Hill and possibly also parts of Aston)
•	 Please start gathering bric and brac in anticipation of further notice from Pat
•	 Set aside any “regifts” for prizes for the ubiquitous raffle.  Would be good to have
	 some childrens’ prizes too 
•	 Your time on Saturday 2nd Sept (probably mid morning) to help with the set-up, 
	 especially those who know how to erect a gazebo!!  Please pop a place holder in
	 your diaries for now pending confirmation of the time 
•	 Offers to help with the dismantling of and putting away the gazebos, bunting and
	 doing the dishes at the end of the day
•	 Offers to distribute flyers for the Fayre as not all of the Remenham community is on
	 this Newsletter distribution and we want everyone in Remenham to know you are
	 very much welcome whether a stalwart or a new face

For many years, we have used the same design to advertise the Village Fayre.

It would be great if any of you (of any age) would have a go at creating a new one.  Not a 
formal competition but any offers of creativity would be gratefully received.  Please send 
them to Janette Brown.

Full details will be published in the August Newsletter though that will only be a week or so 
before the event so look out for other Flash News items between now and then.

Remenham Parish Hall Committee
 coordinator Janette Brown - janette1brown@yahoo.co.uk

mailto:janette1brown%40yahoo.co.uk?subject=
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REMENHAM PARISH HALL

Normal hire charge:  £25.00 per hour (minimum two hour booking).
Commercial hiring charges by negotiation

The charges include the use of tables and all kitchen equipment except the crockery and cutlery which 
attract an additional fee depending on requirements.  Local residents may hire the tables, chairs, etc 

for use at their own homes.

For further information and bookings contact 
Pat Sly, 01491 577925

patsly@tinyworld.co.uk or
remenhamhall@remenhamparish.org.uk

REMENHAM FAYRE 2022

mailto:patsly%40tinyworld.co.uk?subject=
mailto:remenhamhall%40remenhamparish.org.uk?subject=
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Quality precision engineering based 
locally in High Wycombe since 1989

Specialists in 3D machining
Tooling for:

•	 	Injection Moulding
•	 	Vacuum Forming
•	 	Blow Moulding 

Design and programing:
•	 	CAD/CAM
Bespoke projects to small batch 
production runs

We work alongside other industry specialists 
allowing us to offer complete engineering 

solution for your project.

www.wycombeengineering.co.uk
sales@wycombeengineering.co.uk

Tel: 01494 473519

CULHAM CHAPEL
Masses at 6.30 pm on the last Sunday of every month (and 11.00 am on Holydays of Obligation) in 

the Chapel of Christ the Redeemer at Culham. www.culhamchapel.co.uk

ADVERTISING IN THE REMENHAM NEWSLETTER

As reported previously, we have reviewed advertising rates in the light of the newsletter 
being circulated digitally, and as the cost of production is the same for colour and mono 
the rates are now the same for both.
 

Advertising rates for 6 issues over 12 months

	 	 Whole Page	 	 £220.00
	 	 Half Page:             		 £110.00
	 	 Quarter Page:      	  	 £55.00
	 	 One Eighth Page: 	  	 £27.50

Contact:  Jo Morgan, Tel: 01491 575186
Email: jo@realorganic.co.uk

More advertisers would be very welcome.

http://www.culhamchapel.co.uk
mailto:jo%40realorganic.co.uk?subject=
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Oscar Sly  
Landscapes 

  
    Paving 
    Fencing 
    Brickwork 
    Garden Design 

       
Turfing 
Block Paving 
Water Features 

       Decking 
 

For free consultation and quotation 
Tel: 07930 376543  or 0118 9403818 

o.sly@btinternet.com 
 

 

 

 

C WELLS 
HOUSE CLEARANCE SERVICE 

 
Furniture, China, Bric-a-Brac 

purchased. Complete houses, sheds, 
garages cleared. Rubbish removed. 

Houses left tidy. 
 

Telephone: 01491 577198  
Mobile: 0788 799 7528 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Isabelle Brough 
Soft Tissue Therapy 
Oncology Massage 

Restorative Exercise classes 
in Harpsden 

--------------------- 
www.isabellebrough.weebly.com 
isabellebrough@btconnect.com 

07806 792880 

AJE Chartered Accountants 
Accountancy & Tax 

General Advisory Services 
Private Individuals, Partnerships and Companies 

A Small Business Specialist 
Alison J Evans BA ACA CTA 

T:07761 788992 E:a.evans@ajeaccountants.co.uk 
W: aje@ajeaccountants.co.uk 
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Private Client Lawyers
for you and your family

For further information, please contact:
info@theburnsidepartnership.com

Nadine Jayes partner
nadine.jayes@theburnsidepartnership.com

Martin Pollock trusts director
martin.pollock@theburnsidepartnership.com

We provide expert advice from Wills, trust, charity and tax Solicitors 
and advisors. Whilst inheritance tax is an issue for most of our 
clients, we are also experts in advising on other potential threats to 
the family and its wealth, such as mental incapacity and divorce of 
children. We are exceptionally sensitive to clients’ needs and take 
the time to understand their individual circumstances and priorities. 
As a result, our clients benefi t from technically outstanding, bespoke 
advice which is explained clearly and in a straightforward manner. 
This allows clients to put in place the best arrangements for 
themselves and their families. 

To help you review your current position we are happy to provide 
a free, no obligation one-hour consultation.

Jubilee House, Third Avenue, Marlow, Buckinghamshire SL7 1EY
T 01628 301 221    E info@theburnsidepartnership.com    W www.theburnsidepartnership.com FOLLOW US ON:

An outstanding niche private client fi rm…its practitioners are recommended as experts 
in their fi eld, providing high-quality advice…its client service is second to none and 
every client is valued equally and treated with sensitivity and genuine compassion.
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